
December 7th, 2019

Hawk Hollow’s 
Giving Tree

Fifth Grade – Robert Crown

IMPORTANT DATES

Mr. Feather’s 
Headquarters

Robert Crown will be visiting your child’s 
5th grade classroom on December 16th. 
For specific details, please contact your 
child's teacher.

December 11th: Student Council Meeting in 
the AM
December 16th – 19th : Teachers will be
hosting holiday parties. Please contact 
teachers for specific details.
December 18th:  PTH Meeting at 6:30
December 20th: No School, Teacher 
Professional Practice Day
December 23rd – January 3rd: Winter Break
January 6th:  School Resumes

Thank you to all of the families 
who have taken ornaments 
from our Giving Tree. Gifts 
should be brought back to 
Hawk Hollow wrapped and with 
the tag by December 13th, 
2019. 

There are no longer any
ornaments on our tree, 
however that doesn’t mean you 
can’t help a family in need 
during this time. If you are still 
interested in donating, Hawk 
Hollow will collect items for 
Toys for Tots. Items need to be 
new and unwrapped. You can
send in an item on or before
December 13th. 



5 Essentials SurveyGirls on the 
Run

Dental Clinic at Hawk Hollow

We are very excited to welcome back the 
Girls on the Run program this year. GOTR is 
an after-school program that gives 3rd-8th 
grade girls the tools to be healthy, happy 
and confident. It is more than just a 
running program - it gives girls the 
opportunity to build confidence and 
healthy habits. Over 10 weeks, girls will 
recognize their inner strength, make great 
friendships, and so much more! Each week, 
training and activities will help build 
endurance for a celebratory 5K running 
event. GOTR believes every girl can 
embrace who she is, can define who she 
wants to be, can rise to any challenge, and 
can change the world! The program will 
run Monday, 3/2/20 thru Wednesday, 
5/13/19.

All 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th grade girls will be 
given the opportunity to attend an 
information session on 12/9 or 12/10 
during recess to learn more about the 
program. The Girls on the Run team can 
only take a maximum of 20 girls. So, if 
your daughter is interested, please register 
her ASAP. Because of the limited amount 
of space, girls are required to attend all 
practices. Detailed information will be 
going home on Monday and Tuesday. 
Registration opens Wednesday 12/11/19.

We are pleased to have Miles of Smiles Dental Clinic 
returning to our school this year on February 5th, 2020
Students will receive a free exam and those that qualify will 
receive a free cleaning, fluoride and sealants. If your 
son/daughter is in kindergarten, 2nd, or 6th grade and hasn’t 
met the dental requirements for this year, this exam will 
meet the requirements. The dental clinic is open to all 
students who return a signed permission form. Permission 
slips went home this past week and need to be returned 
before Winter Recess. Permission slip can be seen on the
following page. If you have any questions, please call our 
nurse, Mrs. Lombardo.

As of today 79 parents have completed the Hawk Hollow 
5Essentials Survey. We have reached 23% of our families. Last 
year our goal was to reach 50% of our families and we 
surpassed that goal at 53%! Let's see if we can exceed that 
percentage this year and reach 60%!!!!!
http://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/survey/parent/

Gratitude from 3F
Mrs. Fels’s classroom has been learning about empathy in the Second Step program. The
students learned how to show compassion for those around them. In order to extend what 
they have learned, Mrs. Fels’s created a Gratitude Challenge bulletin board! Any student is 
allowed to show their gratitude by writing a letter of thanks from the board. The recipients 
could include family, teachers, school staff, friends, extended family members, local 
businesses, etc. 

I can tell you I have received several letters from students and it has really brightened my 
day. I hope you have seen some of the letters coming home as well. I know I worked with a 
student in Mrs. Fels’s class on Friday to crete a letter to her mother. It just warmed my
heart!

http://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/survey/parent/










Miss Dusek’s Kindness Award

In order to incorporate social emotional learning 
standards into her classroom, Miss Dusek has been 
working with her students to identify personal struggles, 
as well as, successes. The class recently decided they 
wanted to award one child each month for
a Kindness Award. This child is nominated
based on his/her ability to show kindness
throughout the month to both students
and staff. Their winner for the month of
November was Averie B.    Congratulations!

Updates from our Food Services Department

Listed below is the December calendar for 
breakfast and lunch. Additionally, the food 
services department is making some changes  
to their payment options. Please read through 
the letter listed below. 

School Improvement Plan –
Goal C: Family and Community Engagement

Our staff will create a welcoming school environment for all families so they can develop a sense 
of belonging, feel valued, and appreciated which leads to active participation in their children’s 
education.

Over the course of the school year, the school improvement team has been working on several different
initiatives. One most prominent recently being the need to provide more opportunities for students to celebrate their cultures. 
The next time you are in the building please take note of our decorative classroom doors and the artwork hanging on the walls. 
If you have ideas or suggestions to provide further opportunities to support our cultures please reach out to Mrs. Dupuis.

School Improvement Plan –
Goal A: Standards Based 
Learning and Assessment

Our school will ensure that each student has 
access to standards-based core instruction that 
is differentiated, that uses their strengths, and 
in which formative assessments support 
student growth.

This school year all of our classrooms have
been using the Second Step resource to teach 
student our social emotional learning 
standards. Some of the things students are 
learning are how to show empathy, how to 
problem solve through difficult situations, how 
to calm their bodies, and how to be ready to 
learn. While Second Step is a great resource it 
is not the only tool we use to support social 
emotional growth. We also use our PBIS 
programming. Students are recognized daily 
for meeting expectations by being respectful, 
responsible, and safe individuals. They have 
opportunities to earn feathers and spend those 
feathers on events like our upcoming Tailgate 
Luncheon. 

The PBIS team works hard to come up with 
ideas on how best to support our learners. 
Most recently the team decided to implement 
Mindful Monday’s. I’m sure you are wondering
what that might look like. We have provided
Mindfulness videos for teachers to show in 
their classrooms both in the morning and after 
lunches on Monday’s. The videos are meant to
help students refocus their minds in order to 
be ready for learning. Ask your child about the 
Be the Pond videos.












